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A message from Superintendent Dr. Leigh Wall
 

     I would like to congratulate and thank the students, parents, and employees of the Santa Fe Independent School District for making the start of school and the first nine weeks of
instruction for this 2019-2020 school year meaningful and productive for our students and families. It’s officially fall and along with the cooling temperatures, parents and family members
can look forward to upcoming parent/student-teacher conferences. First quarter conference meetings can help to build a strong foundation for a great working relationship between the
school and home for the entire school year.
     A parent/student/teacher conference is a great time to get a quick overview of the state curriculum (TEKS), and how the curriculum is organized, delivered and evaluated. Parents and
students need to know individual student progress goals as well as overall expectations that teachers have for each class. This includes not only academic grades, but also behavior,
attendance, and communication skills within the classroom. All of these components are important in educating every student in every classroom across the district.
     Consider these ideas and topics for the conference discussions, so that the parent/student-teacher conference will be most beneficial for students and parents:
     - How does your child learn best? Brainstorm what your child loves to do and how they learn best — whether that’s visiting a science museum, helping cook breakfast, or playing soccer,
       your child’s teacher would like to know. Do they want to be an architect when they grow up, or have a fear of speaking in front of the class? Let the teacher know that, too. Information
       about your child’s strengths, weaknesses, fears, and desires can help his or her teacher design interesting lessons and look for resources and materials that will help your child learn.
     - Ask your child what s/he needs to succeed. Don’t leave your child out of this process. Ask them directly what they are excited to learn about this year, what fears they may have, and what
       they think their teacher should know about them. Some of our teachers will include student-led conferences in these upcoming conference opportunities. This is a great way for students
       to accept responsibility for their own learning.
     - Write down your questions. Have some questions prepared for your teacher. Examples might include:
           • What academic goals do you have for my student? How does my child’s work compare to your expectations for grade-level reading, writing, and math?
           • If my child’s work is either below or above grade level, what strategies are you using to address his or her level? What strategies should I use at home?
           • May I see examples of my child’s schoolwork?
           • What are my child’s strengths and weaknesses in your class?
           • What strategies can I use at home to support my child’s school work?
           • What is the best way to communicate with you when I have questions or need help with my child’s schoolwork?
     - Follow up. What can I do to stay more involved in my child’s academic progress? Your involvement with your child’s teacher should go beyond your first parent-teacher conference. Set a
       plan and date to check in and follow up with your child’s teacher again in a designated time period.
     One of the key things that we work towards is a strong home-school partnership to maximize educational opportunities that benefit our students and staff. We do not expect parents to
teach a subject at home; we just hope that parents will support the school by ensuring their child is in attendance every day and ready to learn. We also request that parents immediately
communicate any concerns with teachers and administrators, so that we can work together effectively for all students. It is so important for us all to remain united when it comes to the
children of Santa Fe Independent School District. Please consider taking advantage of every opportunity to discover what your child should accomplish this year and how we can support their
learning inside as well as outside of the classroom.
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Scenes from the Ribbon Cutting and
Dedication of William F. Barnett

Elementary:



Each SFISD campus has launched a new exciting after
school club for children to investigate Science -
Technology - Reading - Engineering - Art - Math
(STREAM). The program adds a reading and art
component to STEM education to provide a well-
rounded learning experience.
 
The program brings in partners from the University of
Houston Clear Lake, NASA, and Microsoft. Along with
after school activities, there will be Science Saturdays
and summer options.
 
Why STREAM? Whether a child grows up to be a
scientist, a designer, an engineer, or a business leader,
every future career requires motivated, creative, and
innovative thinkers who can solve problems and
communicate ideas.  Today’s students are our future
leaders and we need to ensure that they have the skills
required to tackle the problems of tomorrow.
 

Generously funded by the Santa Fe Texas Education Foundation

This video shows our Kubacak Elementary students designing and
building zip lines!

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OZRbusxEUvY
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Thank you, Santa Fe ISD September
Employees of the Month, for your outstanding

work and dedication to our students!

Sara Linkey, Employee of the
Month for Wollam Elementary &

Catalina Esparza, Employee of
the Month for the Custodial

Department

 
Click to learn more

about placing a
personal message on

the Joe Raitano Stadium
Scoreboard!

https://tx02215329.schoolwires.net/Page/10#calendar1162/20181214/month
https://www.sfisd.org/domain/1487
https://www.sfisd.org/Page/3328


L to R: 
Rachel Harris, Principal of Santa Fe High School
Ryan Kopp, Principal of Santa Fe Jr. High School

Michelle Pourchot, Principal of Wollam Elementary
Destini Martin, Principal of Barnett Elementary

(Not pictured: Andrea Hull, Principal of Kubacak Elementary



 
October is Bullying Prevention Month. There
will be numerous activities on our campuses
this month to promote kindness, acceptance

and inclusion.
 

Each campus homepage has a link for students
to submit anonymous reports of bullying

anytime during the school year.

A special Message from Santa Fe Jr. High:

https://www.joomag.com//mg/0836358001568662437/p7


ATTENDANCE MATTERS EVERY DAY

Are you planning a family trip for the holidays?
As you think about your arrangements, we want
 to stress the importance of sending your child to
school every day possible. Every year, absences
spike in the weeks before and after the winter
holiday as families squeeze in a few more vacation days. It’s time to break that
cycle. We know that just a few missed days here and there, even if they’re excused
absences, can add up to too much lost learning time and put your child behind in
school. This is as true in kindergarten as it is in high school. Put simply, too many
absences at any age can affect a student’s chances for academic success and
eventually for graduation.
 
We recognize that holidays are an important time for reconnecting with families far
away. The cost of plane tickets often influences when you want to travel. But keep
in mind the costs to your children's education if they miss too much school— and
the message you will be sending about the importance of attendance. Even if
you’ve got a homework packet from the teacher, it doesn’t make up for the
interaction and learning that happens in the classroom. Our teachers will be
teaching, and our students will be learning, right up until vacation starts and the
first day back. You can help us convey that message. This holiday season, give your
children the gift of an education and the habit of attendance.



Congratulations SFHS
Students of the Month for

October!
 

Aubrey Jones
Aubrey will be on the Tumbling &
Acrobatics Team at Mary Hardin-
Baylor University. She plans to
study pre-medicine for a career

as a Physician's Assistant.
 

Trysten Uzzell
Trysten plans to play football at
Sam Houston State University or
Houston Baptist University. He
plans to study engineering and

architecture.
 
 

October includes Fire
Prevention Week. Our

elementary students got a
visit from Santa Fe Fire &

Rescue, as well as the SFHS
Fire Safety Club. They learned

how to plan and practice an
escape.



Upcoming Events at SFISD ... Open to the Public
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News from SFISD Transportation Department
SFISD’s first priority in the transportation program is the safety of our students. This school year,
approximately 3,500 students are transported by 54 drivers on 46 buses with over 116 routes on a daily basis.
 
Bus Safety Week will be celebrated the week of October 21-25. The theme is “My School Bus the Safest Form
of Student Transportation.” This week is set aside to promote safety when loading, unloading and riding the
bus.
 
In an effort to increase student safety the City of Santa Fe passed Ordinance 02-2019, allowing for camera
enforcement of school bus stop arm violations. To take advantage of this opportunity, Santa Fe ISD has
entered into an agreement with Verra Mobility to provide the cameras and image processing. The cameras
were installed in August and began capturing violations on September 16, 2019. A one-month warning period
started September 16, with warning notices being mailed to violators shortly thereafter. Beginning October
16, 2019, citations will be issued for violations in the amount of $300. The violations are issued to the
registered owner of the car, much like a parking ticket. There is an appeals process that allows for contesting
the citation by mail or in person.
 
A Department of Public Safety news release from August 8, 2018, explains the requirements for stopping for a
loading or unloading bus:

“State law requires that drivers stop when a bus is stopped and operating a visual signal –
either red flashing lights or a stop sign. Drivers should not proceed until the school bus

resumes motion; the driver is signaled by the bus driver to proceed; or the visual signal is
no longer activated. Approaching drivers do not have to stop for a school bus that is

operating a visual signal if the roadway is separated by a physical barrier or an
intervening space. (If a highway is divided only by a left-turning lane, the roadways are

not considered separated, and drivers must stop for school buses.)”
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Please remember that passing a
school bus on an undivided

highway is illegal. For
example, passing a school bus
when the Stop Arm is out on

Highway 6, FM 646, or
Highway 1764 is considered an

illegal pass since this is not a
divided highway. 

 
The work

to improve safety and security
in Santa Fe ISD is ongoing.
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Grade Level Parent Meetings – TBA
 School Hours:
7:05am-2:35pm (Regular Days) 9:05am-2:35pm (Late Start
Days)

News from the SANTA FE ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

Gift Card Door Prizes will be
awarded to:
 
- Youngest attendee
- Oldest attendee
- Faculty
- And several more through
   a general drawing!
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Click for Printable Version of Football Schedule

Click for Printable Version of Volleyball Schedule

https://www.sfisd.org/cms/lib/TX02215329/Centricity/Domain/1519/2019%20SF%20Football%20Schedules.pdf
https://www.sfisd.org/cms/lib/TX02215329/Centricity/Domain/1519/2019%20SFHS%20Volleyball%20Schedule.pdf


Click for Stadium Scoreboard
Advertising 

 

Click to become a 
Game Day Sponsor

Click for Stadium Fence Advertising

Click to Advertise on a School Bus

Click to Advertise on the
SFISD Website

 

Advertise your Business at SFISD AND
Support our Students!

https://www.sfisd.org/Page/3328
https://www.sfisd.org/Page/425
https://www.sfisd.org/Page/424
https://www.sfisd.org/Page/423
https://www.sfisd.org/Page/422


Click HERE to Register Online

We know that our teachers need help purchasing items for
their classrooms, and that a little bit of help adds up to a lot.
So, we created the Classroom Wish Lists.
 
Educators can submit a request for something they need in the
classroom, and it gets posted on our online giving platform.
People can look through the projects, and choose one to donate
to. The donation is made securely online, in any amount you
choose. Once the project is fully funded, we send the money
to the teacher's campus, and they can order their new items. 

Ms. Ciurca's students
have a new classroom

rug to sit on during
group lessons, thanks

to all of you who
donated to this

Classroom Wish List!

Because of several donors to
another Classroom Wish list,
Ms. Marburger's students have
new headphones to use during
their computer lessons.

https://tx02215329.schoolwires.net/Page/394


 
   

   Please Reach Out
 

   Resiliency Center Counselors: 409-218-7129
   Crisis Hotline: 800-595-0869

   Crisis Text: 741741
 

   



http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Q4hI8lhJH2g

